





July 2022

Dear Parent / Guardian,

At the end of another very busy year I write to share some information about the year to come and to thank you sincerely for your continued support.

IMPORTANT DATES

The school will be closing for the summer holiday on Tuesday, July the 19th

We will then be re-opening for pupils on **Monday, September the 5**th. A detailed calendar of important dates for the whole year will be shared with you in September.

GWISG YSGOL

At the beginning of a new year in September we wish to ensure that all pupils keep to the school rules regarding uniform and appearance. We remind you that the following are not allowed: Leggings, denim jeans or jacket, shoes that are not all black, hoodies, tracksuit bottoms, any piercings other than one pair of studs in the ear lobe, short skirts, hair of an unnatural colour. We kindly ask you for your co-operation in ensuring that your child is wearing the correct uniform in September.

Gwisg Ysgol (Blwyddyn 10)

As Year 10 are starting on a new phase in their education and preparing for their GCSE examinations they have a new school uniform. They must wear a white shirt, a clip on tie and a grey V neck jumper displaying the school logo. In addition, they are expected to wear black trousers or skirt and black shoes. There is a new version of the Physical Education kit available for those needing a new kit.

School Uniform providers:

Brodwaith	Llangefni	01248 750333	www.brodwaith.co.uk
Orchid School Shop	Bangor	01248 354777	www.orchid-schoolshop.cymru
All Sewn Up	Bangor	07402 919563	www.allsewnupbangor.com



PARENTS' EVENINGS

Over the last few years we have been arranging parents' evenings online through 'Schoolcloud' rather than face to face at the school. We have identified many pros and cons to this arrangement. We would therefore like to consult with you regarding your preference for future parents' evenings. Could you please answer the short questionnaire via the link below.

https://forms.gle/ZzwE34ZYTPRbAdtB9

'CLASS CHARTS'

From September onwards we will be using the Classcharts package to communicate with you regarding attendance, homework, celebrating success, behaviour and a number of other matters. This will be via the Classcharts App which has 3 different versions for parents, pupils and teachers Or by logging on to the Classcharts website. You can download the relevant App from the App Store or Google Play.

We will distribute further guidelines and login details at the start of next term.



Homework Club

A Homework club will be held for all pupils in Yr Harbwr until 5:00pm every afternoon other than Friday from September onwards. Staff will be on hand to give help and guidance with computers and other resources also available. Parents will be responsible for arranging transport.

We wish you all the best over the summer break and look forward to welcoming the pupils back on the 5th of September.

Yours sincerely,

H.Emyr Williams (Headteacher)

H. Dy Williams